

Atlantic Academy Portland

an Aspirations Academy

Miss Heppell - Principal of Primary Mrs Bishop - Principal of Secondary Maritime House Southwell Business Park Portland, Dorset. DT5 2NA

Tel: 01305 820262 Email: Office@atlantic-aspirations.org

www.atlantic-aspirations.org

25th May 2021

Dear Parent/Carer

Lunch Provision - Primary Students

As you are aware we have changed our meal provider recently and all of our food is now supplied by Cucina IFG. We are excited to announce that the **hot meal provision will extend to primary students after half term**. If your child is in Year R- 2 they are entitled to Universal Infant School Meals (UIFSM) or your child is in Year 3-6 and entitled to Free School Meals (FSM) this will now be a hot lunch. Any student in Year 3-6 who is not entitled to FSM and would like to purchase a hot lunch can do so, please ensure their sQuid account is topped up with the funds for the catering team to process this through the till, and also that the biometrics option is selected on your SIMS Parent App to enable your child to have their fingerprint taken. The cost of a main meal and dessert is £2.30 per day. **No packed lunches will be available.**

At this time there is no need to pre- order any meals as there will be a selection of hot meals available daily, including jacket potatoes. A sample menu is attached along with information from Cucina.

Sample Menu Welcome Letter - Cucina

Cucina does ask that if your child has any dietary requirements or allergies that this <u>google form</u> is completed. Please complete this form by 3pm Thursday 27th May 2021. A Medical Diet Policy is also attached for your information. <u>Medical Diet Policy</u>

Students in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 will continue to receive fruit at break times.

For Years 5 and 6 there will be no food available to purchase during the morning break, students will need to bring their own healthy snacks if they wish to have something to eat at this time.

If you have any questions regarding the provision of lunches or if you feel you may be entitled to FSM please contact Miss Z Fowler on zfowler@atlantic-aspirations.org.

Yours faithfully

Miss M Heppell Principal of Primary



